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TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
August 19, 2013

The Town Council meeting was held in the Moose Hill Council Chambers, Town
Hall, 268B Mammoth Road, Londonderry, NH.

PRESENT: Chairman John Farrell; Vice Chairman Tom Dolan; Councilors Jim
Butler, Joe Green; LPD Chief William R. Hart; Town } ager Kevin Smith;
Finance Manager Susan Hickey. Absent: Counci

CALLTO

Chairman Farrell opened the meeting % ce. This was
followed by a moment of silence for the
and for first responders.

in non-public session
He asked for a roll call

Chairman Farrell 3
for five to seven

On mg ,A by Councilor Dolan, it was

PUBLIC COMMENT

Mr. C. C. Mitche | _or Blvd stated that we have no separation of church
and state. He state e Establishment Clause is clear, while the chair of
the Old Home Committee claims there is no separation. (Chairman Farrell asked
the Town Attorney, Michael Ramsdell, to listen to the comments of Mr.
Mitchell.) Mr. Mitchell continued, stating that the Town Council gives taxpayer
money to the Old Home Committee, which in turn gives money to the
Londonderry Clergy Association. The chair of the Old Home Day Committee gave
$300 to the Association last year and intends to give money this year. The high-
level clergy benefit and some government officials as well. Everyone else gets
the short end of the stick. Mr. Mitchell suggested that there should be some
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dialog in the next ten months or so and some mutual understanding. He said it
would be lousy to get into a court case over this, that we can be reasonable
people.

Chairman Farrell stated that it is true that the clergy donate to the committee
and participate in the event. They used to receive $10,000 from the town; they
now receive $6,500. The money is primarily for fireworks, which cost $7,000 this
year.

issue, using the analogy of
| students. There is no

Attorney Ramsdell claimed that there is no sep
municipalities providing bus service for Cath
separation issue because this serves the cq
about religion. "

Londonderry Police Chief Bill i sment hires:

Town Manager K : t
Senior Affairs Dirg [ i ience with the elderly
citizens of Atkinso ed with Rockingham Meals on
Wheels. :

Chairfs ility of changing the date of the

i duled for February 3, 2014 at 7:00 PM. Town
3 session must be held between February 2,
2014 and Fe he School’s Deliberative Session will be held on
ded that more research needs to be done, including

Mr. Reed Clark commented that having sessions twice in one week is problem.
He welcomed Kevin Clark as the new Town Manager.

Two representatives of the NH Theater Group, Joel Mercier of 27 Thorndike
Street in Concord and Wallace Pineault of 85 Belmont Street in Manchester. Mr.
Mercier explained that this is a professional equity theater group pursuing the
possibility of making Londonderry its home. NH Theater Factory has three
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branches: commercial season shows, an education program, and new work
development. Councilor Dolan asked if they had made this presentation to the
school board. Mr. Mercier stated that they have not, but that they had made on
for the Arts Council. Councilor Green asked about size requirements for the
facility. Mr. Mercier said it would be 7,000 to 10,000 square feet. Councilor
Green also suggested that the theater group contact Tupelo Music Hall and the
cable television department.

| presentation on behalf
r Recreation
ey would use a phase

Councilor Dolan introduced Mr.Stuart Arnett to ma
of the Conservation Commission regarding the O
Guide/Management Plan. Mr. Arnett explain

for open space.

Chairman Farrell commented on the Ca EIP) Committee,
saying that it acts in an advisory, i Planni hregarding

projects for such facilities as tF
(5732,000). He stated that on

seconded by Councilor Green, it was voted
e vote was 4-0.

= of Junkyard Pursuant to RSA 236 — Licensing of
owned by Edward Dudek.

Order #2013-23 - L
Murray’s Auto Recycli

Mr. Richard Canuel, Building Inspector and Code Enforce Officer, stated that we
are beyond the renewal date for this Junkyard License. Negotiations have not
been successful. Mr. Canuel has discussed this issue with Matt Serge, Esq., who
claims that there are three options in this situation: renew the license as it is,
deny the license outright, or renew the license as amended to address the lack
of fencing in front of office trailer. Mr. Canuel supports the third option. He
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suggests that the requirements be clarified so that Mr. Dudek has specific
guidance as to his responsibilities and he (Mr. Canuel) has distinct criteria for
enforcement. This should not be left with arguable interpretation. There are
two conditions to be addressed: stacking of vehicles above the fence and
clarification of hours of operation. Councilor Dolan expressed concern about the
court case stipulations. Police Chief Hart stated that the parties can agree to
change stipulations, and the Town is one of those parties. This is an annual
licensing function only. The license can be issued and private parties can work
out their differences. Councilor Dolan stated that wgilon’t use the licensing to
enforcement the court agreement. He is concer out making decisions
which are illegal. Mr. Canuel summarized tha ensing and the court
agreement are separate issues. '

Chairman Farrell stated that he wouldgl £et with all parties< g resolve the issue

this evening.
Attorney Ramsdell stated thatt o take a look at the license
and the agreement.

Jonathan Boutin, E
Londonderry and
prepared the cour i . gned agreement between the parties
and the 2008.t icatlions and conditions.

arize the situation and try to have an
body gives a little. Maybe the junkyard

Attorney Boutin state he wanted the Council to hear a few misperceptions
from the evening. The¥ifst is that Mr. and Mrs. Adams are trying to close the
facility or have the license denied. This is not the case. There is a history of
noncompliance with the court order and the license conditions. In 2003 the
agreement was made part of the licensing conditions; they are not separate

‘things. The idea that Mr. and Mrs. Adams did not show up is also not true. All

they are seeking is that the conditions imposed before remain in place — that the
stacking of the cars be moved below the fencing level and the hours of operation
be 8-5. There is the issue of fencing which code enforcement seems to have
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dropped. They would accept Mr. Dudek’s offer to change the siding.

Chairman Farrell called for a ten minute recess to allow for discussion between
the attorneys.

New Business
inue with New Business.

To adopt RSA 162-K
2l Economic Development

Vice Chairman Dolan stated that the Council would ¢
He called on Chief Hart to present Resolution #20
giving the Town the local option to establish a
and Revitalization District and Resolution #

surrounding the Airport. To keep the dis i ingf % s bringing to
the Council what those things mig { ‘
technically first readings for actii | & . iscussion points hopefully to
be brought forward later in Sep reading. There are two
pieces: the tax increment financi i -created legal construct
which allows for ch the town are
allocated. The Td i iof_hen the district is created

that, and what specific needs of
. It would mostly be for the

: vat. Neither of these actions would
bind thé< Ban. : td he legislation must be adopted and the

That is not true. Only tl€voters can vote for a bond.

In response to a question, Chief Hart stated that the TIF is not for developers — it is
the town. Responding to another concern, Chief Hart stated that establishing a TIF
project in one area does not require doing it in another. It does not open the
floodgates. He stated that the Town can avoid litigation by going step by step.

Attorney Ramsdell added that there is a limitation in terms of acreage and the
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percentage of assessed value that may be part of a created TIF district.

Vice Chairman Dolan stated that this is only casual discussion. There will be a first
reading in the future and them a public hearing. The councilors will also be
meeting with the County Commissioners and school board members.

Chairman Farrell stated that the Town Manager will approach the superintendent
because he had questions about the change in size of the TIF.

Jart stated that this is a first
mg or put lt anon the

Resolution #2013-13 — Walking Trail Easement.
reading and the Council can either waive a sec
agenda for a public hearing on September
the walking trail located in the Nevins C
on the land has the agreement of all p
though a public hearing is not required it
to waive first reading.

Chairman Farrell stated that th

should go back and Yoters; the adjacent
property was to K information for public

hearing.

, special election spent over $2 million to buy some
adjacent land. D Gy onditions that certain things were going to

happen?

Councilor Butler stated that he knows of the concern that the trail is too close to
the homes. He is concerned to make sure this doesn’t happen again.

Ms. Ann Chabot, 28 Woodford Rd, asked if there would be any difference in taxes
on the property if that is removed. This was referred to Town Manager Smith who
will check with Assessing.
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The Council continued its deliberation on Resolution #2013-23

Mr. Canuel stated that the parties had an accord, specifically regarding the
stacking of cars above the fence.

In response to questions of Chairman Farrell, Mr. Dudek agreed that when the
current pile of cars is reduced, he will not stack them above the fence. He agreed
that his hours of operation would be 8:00 to 5:00, Monday through Saturday, but
he has no control if vehicles are left outside of busineg@hours. Also, his drivers
sometimes return after 5:00. Because cars are his& By, he sometimes enters his
place of business outside of business hours. Hedl lace siding on the trailer as
a concession.

Attorney Boutin stated that if Mr. Dud entering the junkyg kg at any time he is

conducting business.

Chairman Farrell stated we wi [ non-compliance on
weekends and called for a stop

neighbor. Mr. and I s agreed they could work with this plan.

Attorney Boutin stated his concern that the discussion was comprised of loose
language and Mr. Dudek continues to say he will be operating outside of the
business hours.

Councilor Butler stated that Mr. Dudek has operated for at least five years under
with 8:00 to 5:00 hours
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Mr. Dudek stated that he has no control over the world. He can’t control when his
trucks come back and can’t agree to the stipulations. He will go to court if he has
to. There is a minimum number of hours he must be open in order to have a
dealers license with the state.

Councilor Green asked him how often trucks return after 5:00. He says that in his
own business he has to abide by the hours of operation.

he question is whether or
s. He thinks it is not. He is

Councilor Dolan stated that Councilor Green is correc
not returning a vehicle after hours is conducting b '
disappointed that the current agreement see

Councilor Dolan moved to issue the liceng ion Welseconded by
Councilor Green. The motion passed, 4

On motion of Councilor Dolan, duly second
unanimously to close the publ

ct fee review and status. Attorney

bill of interpleader action with the
Jvering issues with the impact fee

f an audit of the collection and

ok a lot of time because it covered an 18-year
n website. Most of the matters have been
resolved The X arties who have expressed similar concerns and
copy of the audit report. The parties will sit down
between SeptemberRg € FSeptember 13" to resolve last issues. State of art
amendments have beelfidrafted for the impact fee ordinances. Attorney Ramsdell
reviewed the ordinances of several communities to aid in the revision process.

Chairman Farrell a
Ramsdell

Chief Hart has included the proposed impact fee ordinance drafted by Counselor
Ramsdell , not as part of the agenda, but for information.

Attorney Pat Panciocco, representing the parties who will be meeting with
AttorneyRamsdell, stated that she has a copy of the audit and plans to work with
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Attorney Ramsdell to resolve the outstanding issues. She asked the Council to
consider how some of the issues will be addressed to tie up loose ends.

Chairman Farrell stated that the Council has not seen the audit.

Attorney Panciocco asked the Council to consider how some of the issues from the
audit will be addressed, how the errors that were made will be handled and what
will be done about some of the fundamental flaws on which some of the
assessments have been made. Her main point is thatgihof the work has not been
done.

Chairman Farrell said that the Council has | urned and is taking this

very seriously.

Attorney Panciocco stated that London
forward to making things right. .

and she looks

ure of Reclamation Trust
. The Council voted

Chairman Farrell addressed Ord
Funds for a fence installation at tha

erver Room Branch Circuits of

Approval Of Minutes

On motion of Councilor Dolan, duly seconded by Councilor Butler, it was voted to
approve the minutes of the meetings of July 15, 2013 and August 1, 2013.

Councilor Dolan stated that the Conservation Commission had a fruitful session.
They had a non-public session on the joint negotiating committee. There has been
discussion about eradicating some of the bittersweet, the vines that grow up and
choke off trees. Residents from Tanager Way testified about some nuisance

Page 9 of 12



345
346
347
348
349
350
351
352
353
354
355
356
357
358
359
360
361
362

363.

364
365
366
367
368
369
370
371
372
373
374
375
376
377
378
379
380
381
382

problems with use of the trail network and the Musquash and people parking on
neighbors’ lawns, for lack of a better term ‘lurkers’ who are there long after hours,
making the residents uncomfortable.

Chairman Farrell stated that this issue is in the Traffic Safety Committee. It's taped
off where they want to put the parking lot.

Councilor Dolan stated that the issue of a parking area did come up. The problem
is that when the parking lot is full, people spill into thg@treets and onto people’s
lawns. It was quite an emotional issue for some lks because they don’t
feel safe or that their kids can play there. It se it the definition of loitering.

Chairman Farrell stated three or four ye : : he trails from that
neighborhood because they weren’t cafii B & malking through

there, yet the developer donated the lan
their deeds.

Chief Hart stated that his depar al intention in that area in
the next few days.

e traffic sign. They paved
and some language on

Councilor Butle
their road and lined
the roadwa

Library Trustees meeting and got a
b 2 will have a smooth effort like we did last
year. The __ i Rohey back, as they did last year.

money and it was unexpécted. He suggested that the Public Works Director and
Fire Chief get together with Steve Cotton. The timbers of the roof under
discussion are charred and we have to shovel it. Maybe we can figure out if there
is something we can do with what we have before we have to get three quarters
of a million dollars. At the CIP meeting they said we can’t fix the roof till we add
on to the building.

Town Manager Smith yielded to the former town manager, Chief Hart, who
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passed down the Sewer rent levy which is the quarterly authorization which
requires Council signatures, so that the Town Clerk/Tax Collector can levy and
collect the fees. Secondly, | did include the proposed impact fee ordinance. The
intention is for the staff to place that on the Planning Board agenda. He raised the
issue of what to do with the position of Town Clerk/Tax Collector. Currentlyitis a
unified Town Clerk/Tax Collector. The total allocation of funds to that position is
approximately $130,000 compensation and benefits included. Last year it was one
of the goals of the Council to look for savings. As currently constructed the
position is relatively new to Londonderry. It has beendlseparated position. If it is
separated, the Town Clerk position, which is an el position in NH, can be
statutory in nature. The Tax Collector position gé  unified as a Motor Vehicle
agent and simply be part of the staff.

Chairman Farrell stated that there has
statutory-required Town Clerk only, whic i tion, which
would be a stipend position.

Councilor Dolan stated that this | ; terms of customer

service.
Town Manager S i ’ sHickey has been working
to cross train the s [ | they are each knowledgeable and able

to do one \ lon’t have to stand in multiple lines.

things we do, and t hours is a negative. We can take a look at the hours

as well.

Chairman Farrell explained the hours are stated in the collective bargaining
agreement. In order to change, we must work within the confines of that
agreement.

Chief Hart stated that we have hired two part time people to help us out in that
office. One is a consultant who comes in on Fridays. Diane Demers is the Town
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Clerk/Tax Collector in Allenstown. The other is Dawn Nadin, who has had
extensive experience in motor vehicle registrations and organizational aspects of
Town Clerk/Tax Collector offices. One of the ideas they are looking at is how to
provide a more friendly and usable service, beyond what we have already done —
going on line, paying your bills from home or from a mobile device. This is a goal
shared by Susan and Kevin.

Councilor Green stated that we are a bedroom community and everyone rushes
here from work to do the things they need to do.

Councilor Dolan stated that we could consider g munities who have taken
this approach and maybe work out a partney re_ e could share employee

dedication. He thanked them an ho live here. Most of all, he
thanked the Councilors, the gentle _ f r i community so ably.
Finally, he congrat in SmitF is exgited to work. He looks

forward to helpi
sunset.”

i ity who have been immensely
4 ,especially Chief Hart who has been great to

Chairman Farrell e next meeting would be September 9, 2013.

A roll call vote was condticted and the members of the Council entered non-public

session.
ADJOURNMENT
Notes and Tapes by: Susan Hickey Date: 08/19/13
Minutes Typed by: Kathleen Donnelly Date: 08/23/13
Approved by: Town Council Date: XX/XX/XX
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